Principal’s Report
January 10, 2022

Since the last Board of Education Meeting on December 13, we have had our Preschool
Christmas program and our JH/HS Christmas program. Also, we held the Bob Braithwait
Holiday Basketball tournament. Our winter sports seasons are in full swing and have a good
number of participants. Junior High girls basketball season has ended and the boys’ season
has begun. The Darrell Barnes Wrestling Invitational will take place on Saturday, January 29.

On December 15th and 16th we did the NSCAS WiInter Pilot testing for grades 3rd - 7th in
English Language Arts and Math. | gave our students and teachers an opportunity to see what
the new testing platform looks like.

Our grade school teachers and English teachers will be working with Kate Hatch from ESU #11
on our ELA Curriculum.

On Monday, January 17 we will have an Inservice Day. We will discuss areas of focus for our
elementary and JH/HS during the second semester. One area that | will focus on will be
student attendance, as we had many students miss a lot of school days last semester. In
addition, | will be working with Mrs. Breining on our school work release/study handbook.

On Wednesday, January 26 we will host a Quiz Bowl competition for elementary and junior high
students.

We will begin our MAPS testing the week on January 31 for Junior High and February and the
week of February 7 for Grades 2nd - 6th.



